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Fermanagh and Omagh District Council 
Fermanagh and Omagh Policing and Community Safety Partnership 

 
Policing Committee Meeting 

 
Minutes of the Fermanagh and Omagh Policing and Community Safety Partnership Policing 
Committee meeting held on Tuesday 24 May 2022 at 7.00pm in Fermanagh House. 

Present: Councillors 
Keith Elliott (Chairperson), Josephine Deehan, Tommy Maguire and 
Thomas O’Reilly. 
 
Independent Members 
Monica Coyle (Vice-Chairperson), Noeleen Hayes, Bernie McCrory, 
Margaret McCrory, Pauline Treacy, Sarah McQuaid and Maria 
Thompson. 
 
Designated Members 
Superintendent Mervyn Seffen (PSNI), Chief Inspector Robert McGowan 
(PSNI), Chief Inspector Rory Hoy (PSNI), Inspector Joni Beatty (PSNI), 
Inspector Scott Fallis (PSNI), Inspector Will Brown (PSNI), Paul Devlin 
(PBNI) and Podge McKeon (NIFRS). 
 

 
Apologies: 

 
Councillors Barry McElduff, Paul Blake, John McClaughry, Paul 
Stevenson, and Allan Rainey; Nicola McSherry (NIFRS), Peter Melarkey 
(NIFRS), Ryan Magee (NIEA), Helen Hicks (NIHE) and Vida Lake. 
 

In attendance: Carol Follis (PCSP Manager) and Maggie McManus (PCSP Clerk).  
 
PC 01/22 

 
Welcome and Apologies 
The Chairperson welcomed Members to the meeting and accepted 
apologies.   

PC 02/22 Declarations of Interest 
No declarations of interest were declared. 
 

PC 03/22 
 

Notification of AOB 
No notifications were received.   
 

PC 04/22 Minutes 
The minutes of the Policing Committee meeting held on Tuesday 22 
March 2022 were considered and approved.  Proposed by Cllr Thomas 
O’Reilly and seconded by Cllr Deehan. 
 

PC 05/22 Matters Arising 
PC 16/21   Presentation on Traveller Culture  

The Traveller Mediation Service delivered a presentation to 
Members on 17 May.   
 

PC 27/21   A5 Traffic issues  
The SID (Speed Indicator Device) deployed at Kelly’s Inn from 
9-18 May.  The PCSP Manager thanked the PSNI and Kelly’s 
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Inn staff for facilitating this.  The data gathered from the SID 
was reported to Members.   
 
A letter was issued to DfI Roads regarding the concerns as 
agreed.  A letter of acknowledgement was received but no 
further information received to date. 

 
PC 27/21   PCSP Meetings  

An agreed statement drawn up by the Chair regarding public 
meetings, to be issued in response to questions regarding 
public meetings. 

 
PC 06/22 
 

 
Questions from Members of the Public 
No questions were received. 

 
PC 07/22 

 
Members’ Questions 
No questions were received. 

 
PC 08/22 

 
12-month report on the delivery of the Local Policing Plan 2021-2022 
Superintendent Mervyn Seffen introduced himself to the Members.  Chief 
Inspector Robert McGowan reported on the Local Policing Plan 
performance for G District for the12-month period to 31/03/2022.    
 
Inspectors Joni Beatty, Will Brown and Scott Fallis reported on 
engagement initiatives that took place within their respective DEAs. The 
PSNI Team thanked the PCSP for funding some of these engagement 
initiatives and answered questions from the Members. 
 
Recommendation 

• Superintendent Seffen to report back to Members regarding the 
number of complaints against PSNI Officers that are upheld. 

 
PC 09/22 AOB  

No items. 
 

 Rising 
The Committee rose at 8.43pm. 

  
Date/time of next meeting 
Policing Committee Meeting Tuesday 25 October 2022 at 7.00 pm, venue 
to be confirmed. 

 


